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Jimmy and Peggy Truitt have
been calling their two-bedroom
apartment on the West campus
home for 25 years.

As a matter of fact, they are the first

and only occupants of their apartment,
arriving shortly after the West campus
opened. In a quarter of a century, they’ve
seen a lot of changes, but they heartily
agree, “the place is perfect!”

When they came to the West campus there
wasn’t a pool or exercise room, and no
Wellness Director (Teresa Cox) or her great
programs. There also wasn’t a resident
lounge. In the evening, residents weren’t
ready to go home following dinner, but
there was no place for them to gather and
visit. The Truitts chose to do something
about it with the support of Dick Coe,
West’s Administrator at the time, and with
a committee of volunteers they raised
$250,000. The Board of Trustees approved
funding of an additional $100,000 and

with that the lounge was built.

“The lounge has really been an asset,”
shares Jimmy. “In the eveningit’s hard to
find a place to sit it’s so full.”

While the Truitts offer plenty of praise
for the many services offered by Friends
Homes, something that has been a
genuine benefit to the couple is having
easy access to clinical services. Over the
years, the Truitts have made the on-site
physicians their primary care providers.
Having clinical care on campus has been
especially comforting to Jimmy who'’s
never spent a single night in a hospital
and wasn’t even born in one. Both Peggy

Friends Homes Guilford & Friends Homes West
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and Jimmy look forward to the greatly
enhanced clinic that will come as part of
the expansion.

They also agree that Friends Homes’
location cannot be beat with a grocery

www.friendshomes.org

here!

store, pharmacy and banking all within
walking distance. Although Jimmy
prefers to drive, Friends Homes provides
transportation to those locations once a
week for any resident.

Please see Truitt on p. 2



| hope this Update finds you and

your family doing well and healthy. It
has been a remarkable few months
as Friends Homes prepares for our
upcoming construction project while
at the same time responding to the
COVID-19 (Coronavirus) pandemic.
The resilience of our residents, staff
and partners has been overwhelming
as we continue to work together to
minimize exposure throughout our
campuses and at the same time ensure there are ample
supplies to support our needs.

People like Alice Carroll and Holly McPherson, who
recently celebrated their 40-year work anniversary with
Friends Homes, are at the core of our overall success. These
two ladies were acknowledged along with 24 of their team
members at our recent Annual Service Award luncheon.

On that occasion, we celebrated over 340 years of service in
support of Friends Homes and the delivery of our mission.

In January, we welcomed Dr. Anjali Gupta as our full time
Medical Director. Dr. Gupta works with Piedmont Senior
Care and specializes in Geriatric and Internal Medicine. She
is dedicated to supporting Friends Homes health center
and independent living residents and is supported by two

A message from the Executive Director

warm personality and caring demeanor. We are very
thankful for their daily presence in our community.

We look forward to mid-May when we anticipate
construction will begin on both campuses. At the Guilford
campus we will build 20 new townhomes and modify

the main entrance. We will also begin work on the new
Wellness Center and Bistro on the West campus around
the same time. The site work for the new villa apartments
and homes on the West campus is scheduled to begin in
August. As of today, nineteen townhomes on the Guilford
campus are reserved and 53 of our 73 homes on the West
campus are reserved. Congratulations to all who are
moving us ahead!

My sincere thank you for supporting our 2019 Annual
Giving Campaign that raised over $103,000 in support of
the Residents’ Assistance Fund. The committee for the
2020 Annual Giving Campaign set a goal of $111,000, which
represents 10% of our overall projected need for residents’
financial assistance for this year.

Because of friends like you and the overall support of the
Annual Giving Campaign, our mission of providing quality
care and services to our residents at reasonable cost will
carry on.

Warm regards,

Nurse Practitioners, Man Xie Mast and Dinah Ngetich.
Dr. Gupta and her team have already made a tremendous
impact among our residents particularly with Dr. Gupta’s

Arnie Thompson
Executive Director

Truitt

Continued from p. 1

Jimmy and Peggy are grateful to have
celebrated their 50th, 60th and 70th
wedding anniversaries surrounded by
friends and family, right at home, in

the living room at West. As a complete
surprise to them, their daughter, Liz, was
married in the living room at West as part
of their 50th anniversary celebration.
Many attending knew it was both an
anniversary party and a wedding, except
Jimmy and Peggy, who were delighted
to share the happy occasion with their
daughter and new son-in-law, Ed.

Among the many things Jimmy and
Peggy love about Friends Homes,
they truly enjoy the food and they are

intrigued about the coming addition of a
bistro.

The Truitts appreciate the security of
the new name badge swipe system, and
the convenience of having one item that
grants them access to their apartment,
or to the building and for their meals on
campus.

“At our age, security isimportant,” states
Jimmy. He remembers when everything
had locks and there were “thousands of
keys” floating around. “The key card is

a goldmine - it gets usin and out of the
building, gets us our food and can’t be
passed around.”

While Jimmy and Peggy feel Friends
Homes offers so much, their favorite part
about calling Friends Homes, their home,
comes down to the friendly people -
residents and staff alike. Peggy beams
about the staff, “The staff is wonderful!

If you want something, they do it!” Their
hall has monthly hall meetings, which
they never miss, not because the topics
are always incredibly interesting, but
because their neighbors have become
like family to the Truitts.

Jimmy and Peggy are still pleased with
the decision they made so many years
ago, and they happily share, “We love it
here - it suits our needs and then some.”



A Tremendous Success!
2019 Annual Giving Campaign raises $103,604

As Friends Homes entered our seventh decade, the
2019 Annual Giving Campaign goal was established
at $70,000, yet we raised an astounding $103,604, all

benefiting the Residents’ Assistance Fund. A heartfelt
thanks to our many donors (listed below) who gave so

generously!

John & Marcia Abernethy
Pat Adelberger

Dan & Mary Allen

Joe & Marla Allred
American Industrial, LLC
Lundee Amos

Alice Anders

Dorothy Andersson

Gus Andre

Gloria Andrews
Russellene Angel

Jerry & Mary Jane Armfield
Fran Atkinson

Anne Bailey

Bill & Rose Bailey
Kathryn Bailey

Ed & Tricia Barber
Barbara Barker

Sarah Barker

Kitty Barnes

Jack & Barbara Barrier
Wilma Bates

Gertrude Beal

Richard & Sharon Beavers
Ted Benfey

Clifton & Becky Berrier
Janet Berry

Bessie Black

Dave & Barbara Blackman
Robert Blaylock

Dorothy Borei

Marion Box

Jack & Lee Boxman

John & June Boyd
Thomas & Ruth Brackbill
Rob & Anne Brady

Julian Brame

Richard & Susan Brewer
Jean Brincefield

Gayle & Stella Brown

David & Mae Brown

Cindy Browning

Daisy Brownstein

Anne Bruce

Barbara Buchanan

Jerry & Patsy Bulla

Jay & Betsy Bumm

Fred Bunnell & Teresa
Holleman

Barbara Burton

Mike & Teri Burton

Ann Carroll Burwell

Lindley & T. Butler

Ermah Cahoon

Jerry & Miriam Campbell

Marion Campbell

Jean Campbell

Chris & Sandra Canipe

Alice Carroll

Bill Carroll

Barbara Carroll

Dee Case

Louise Case

Charlotte Friends Meeting

Diana Clark

Nancy Clark

Russell & Beverly Clark

Thomas & Elizabeth Clary

Allen & Debbie Cobb

Louise Coble

Jim & Jerry Cochrane

Richard & Kathy Coe

Minta Coeyman

Sue Cole

Barbara Coleman

John & Jean Coleman

Sally Conterno

Lorena Copeland

Carol Cothern

Jonathan & Emille Cox

A special thanks to our volunteer leaders who gave
their time, talent and treasure to ensure the success of
the campaign: Chris and Sandra Canipe, residents of
the Guilford campus; Carson Grantham, resident of the
West campus; and Don Farlow, member of the Board

of Trustees.

Gwen Cox

Teresa Cox

Francis & Marguerite Coyle
Charles & Ann Cranford
Ida Jean Crater

Pete & Pat Cross

Kathryn Crownfield

Chris & Robin Culbreth
Ralph & Anne Cummings
Tom & Janet Cunningham
Judy Dance

Cliff & Dossie Davis

Gary & Susan Dent

Phillip Deaton

Al& Jerry Dew

Marion Dintenfass

Brian & Annemarie Dloniak
Taylor & Audrey Doggett
Susan W. Dorn

Lewis & Uldine Duckworth
Martha Eakes

David & Dee Ann Edwards
Beth Edwards

Ralph & Nancy Edwards
William & Celia Eller
Doreen Elliason

Adrienne Ellison

Sonny & Donna Erb

Bill Evans

Dorothy Fansler

Don & Mary Farlow

First Friends Meeting
Robert & Mary Jane Fitzsimons
Sherri Forrester

Christine Foy

Marie Franklin

Bob & Nancy Frye

Ruth Fulp

Nancy Furnas

Naomi Galbreath

Bettina Gangi

Jack & Jane Garman
Kenneth Garner

Royce & Mary Jo Garrett
Don & Anna Marie Garrigan
Maureen Garrison
Ginny Gaskin

Reid & Judy Gaskins
Gate City Pharmacy
Christine Gergle

Mary Belle Gilbert

Carol Gillespie

Dawn Gilmore

Nancy Glenz

Sheldon & Wilma Glick
Bob & Laura Gobble
Betty Godwin

Martha Golensky

Judy Goodman

Sarah Gramley

Carson Grantham

L. Dwight Grant, Jr.

J. Glenn Grayson
Thelma Greeson

Joe Gruendler

Shirley Hamilton
Charlotte Hamlin

Chip & Barbara Hanback
John Hancock

Lois Hanson

Tom & Carolyn Harmon
Harmony Grove Friends Meeting
Rita Harrell

Bob & Betty Harris
George & Terri Harris
Cyril & Judy Harvey
David Harvey

Rick Hatch

Please see Campaign on p. 4

*Every attempt has been made to recognize each donor as requested. Please accept our sincere apology for any error,
and contact Sarah Barker at 336-458-0354 or email sbarker@friendshomesinc.org, so that we may correct our records.
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George & Jean Hattle

Bob & Linda Haug
Margaret Hemphill

Mil Hendrix

Harvey & Emily Herman
Eric Hiatt

Howard & Carolyn Hicks
James & Nancy Highfill
Charles & Ethel Highsmith
Andy & Nancy Hines
Clinton & Nancy Hinman
Don & Mickey Hoagland
Tom & Marcia Hobson
Trevon & Bonnie Holden
Peggy Holshouser

James Hood & Sara Beth Terrell
Ruth Anne Hood

Gary & Marion Hosey
Ruth Howerton

Wyn Hrdlicka

Susi Hudson

Jenny Huffaker

Barbara Hughes

ID Collaborative, Inc.
Richard & Beverly Isaacson
Brad & Betty Jenkins
Mary Ann Johnson
Elizabeth Johnston
Barbara Jones
Shukriyyah Jones

Anna Kalar

Stuart & Alan Mark Kaplan
Debbie Kaynor

Teresa Kelley

Ken & Louise Kemp

E.D. Kennedy

Karen Owens King

Stuart & Cynthia King
Jack & Janet Kirk

Ralph & Wenda Kirkman
Wes & Janice Kirkman
Betty Kirkman

Jane Kirkman-Smith
Harold & Edith Knight
Elizabeth Knowlton

Ed & Joanne Koehler
Henry & Clara Koster

Roy & Nancy Kuhn

Paul & Patricia Lamont
Curtis & Terry Lashley
Betty Lawrence

Dennis & Laura Lawson
Yolanda Leacraft

Herb & Diane LeBosse
Maynard Ledford & Nancy Parrott
Bruce & Mary Lee-Clark
Thomas & Winnie Leiendecker

Sandi Line

Mary Lodor

Frank & Sandra LoNano
Jane Long

Mandy Lotz

Lillian Lovings

Laura Lowe

Kendra Major

Jeff & Pat Manuel

Danny & Dawn Marsh
Joann Martin

Ann Marie Martin

Jim & Terri Mathes

Sarah McAdams

Deets & Mary Anna McCullen
Royce & Carolyn McDuffie
Irene McGee

Mike & Missy McGinnis
Carol McKenzie

Brent & Brenda McKinney
Doris McKnight

Betsy McLean

Murray & Donna McMillan
Bill & Patricia McNeil
June McNeil

Carolyn McPherson

Doris Melson

Jim Melvin

Robert & Joyce Mers

Ken & Debby Miller
Patrick & Margaret Miller
Dick & Maryellen Mills
Ellen Mitchell

Sue Mitchell

Earl & Jeanette Mitchell
John & Marietta Mobley
Judith Smith Moore
Frank Moran

Jim & Sharon Morgan
Sam & Kate Allen Morrow
Jan Mortimore

Ouent & Sherleen Morton
Steven & Constance Mullinix
Frieda Murray

Wendy Murray

Jimmy Murray

Floyd & Joann Nesbitt
Jim Newlin

Lee & Jane Norman

Ron & Jane Norwood

DL Omondi

Werner Kurt Ostmann
Taylor Owens

Jennifer Owens

Gayle Owens

Stephen & Jean Palmerton
Dan & Joan Parker

Elwood & Ellen Parker
Stanley & Laura Park
Joyce Yoshiko Parkhurst
Barton & Evelyn Parks
Eleanor Patterson
Jeanette Patton

Martha Lou Pearman
Elizabeth Pearson

Bill Phillips

Barry & R. Diana Phillips
Larry & Gerry Pike

Jan Piper

Linda Pitts

Betty Pleasents

Janet Plummer

Bill & Rachel Poe

Joan Poole

Helen Posey

Richard & Janet Potter
Betty Priestley

Nancy Quigley

Charles & Anne Quinn
Brooks & Stephanie Raiford
Barbara Rankin

Joan Ratliff

Marisa Ray

Bonnie Ray

Dan & Joy Reavis
Raymond & Betty Reddick
Lindsey Rey

Julia Richmond

Karen Rinehart

Roy & Judy Ritter
Martha Rives

Don & Jeanie Robertson
Betty Rogers

Lawrence Ross

Jenny Ross

Charlie & Mary Routh
Jean Rowden

John Russell

Tom & Emilie Sandin
SAS Institute

Lois Schlueter

Tom Scullion

Barbara Seay

Roger & Kathryn Seel
Carl & Diane Semmler
Karlyn Shankland

Wade & Brenda Shelton
Ray & Delois Shelton
Bernard & Ellenor Shepherd
Paul Sherman

Peggy Shinn

Elva Sieg

David & Gertrude Sillmon
Dot Sinclair

Irwin Smallwood & Judy Glasgow
Esther Smith

Agnes Smith

Jane Smith

Jessie Smith

Pat Smithwick

Sarah Soule

Betty Jo Southerland-Duncan
Tom & Joy Southerland
Donna Sprinkle

Charles & Patsy Stamey
Starboard Wealth Advisors, Inc.
Paul Stiles, Jr.

Herb Strader

Dorothy Stribling

Tom & Diane Sudderth

Betty Sudderth

Bill & Jane Sweet

Ginny Sykes

Tarheel Paper & Supply Company
Pedro & Joan Tavares

John Teague

The Reuben Rink Company
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Karen Tomlinson

Ray & Carole Treadway
Jimmy & Peggy Truitt
Turlington & Company

Bill Twilley

John & Carolyn Underwood
Charlie Vail

Katherine Villinger

Jackie Vuncanon

Aidan & Lisa Waite

Janice Walden

Charles Ward

Ben & Caitlin Warren

Terry & Joe Ann Weatherford
Tim & Tina Webster

Paddy Welles

Westfield Friends Meeting
Jeter Wilkins

Mary L.D. Wilkinson

Archie Williams

Fred Wilson & Jennifer Schaal
George & Jo Winchester

Bob Winsor

Carolyn Witman

Barbara Wolfe

Grey Wood

Marjorie Worden

Judie Wright

Tom & Sarah Wright

Bob & Cindy Young

Doris Young

Gordon & Barbara Young
Paul Zopf




EMPLOYEE RECOGNITION

40 years of caring

Friends Homes is fortunate

to have many staff members
who have demonstrated a
long-term commitment to

our community. We recently
celebrated those staff
members serving five-year
incremental work milestone
anniversaties, including two
who were recognized for 40
yeards of service: Alice Carroll
and Holly McPherson. They
join Dot Young who celebrated
40in 2018.

Alice came to Friends Homes

in 1979 as a part-time dietary
aide. A graduate of N.C. State
University with a degreein
sociology and political science,
she was living in Greensboro
working at an after-school youth
program. Her roommate was Friends Homes Guilford
Dining Director Janie Stout and she encouraged her to
come and work at Friends Homes.

Alice was noticed by FHG Administrator Bill Pleasants
early on who hired her to work as a part-time social
worker to support the existing social worker who was
an octogenarian. At the same time, the activity director
had to take medical leave, and Alice soon became full-
time working as the activity director and social worker
designee for the 40-bed Hinshaw Hall. She also kept
medical records, handled staff development and helped
in the business office. Before corporate compliance
officers existed, Alice managed handicap accessibility
requirements and privacy laws.

In the early 1980s, FHG built the Fry Hall residential care
building (RCB) and expanded services on its campus. Alice
coordinated the RCB move-ins, furnished and stocked

the new building and attended school at the University

of North Carolina-Greensboro to earn her social worker
degree. When Fry was up and running, Alice returned to
Hinshaw skilled nursing and helped write the certificate of
need to add 19 beds. She assisted the director of nursing
with administrative functions and worked to obtain her
license to be a nursing home administrator. New Executive
Director Wilson Sheldon then named her health care
administrator.

Alice Carroll

“Wilson gave me the
opportunity for growth. | give
him credit for believing in my
potential,” Alice said. “l would
do anything he asked...except
to become a nurse.”

Alice went through the
regulatory storm of the
Omnibus Reconciliation Act
(OBRA’87) which changed how
nursing homes were regulated
and run. Working in Hinshaw
for eight years, she brought
itinto modern times and
introduced Friends Homes to
person-centered care. Alice said
that her grandmotherwasin a
facility in High Point that had
three-bed rooms and smelled
bad.

“There was no way that | was
going to work in a facility like that and | didn’t want my
family to be in a facility like that,” she said.

So, Alice went about creating an environment in which
she could be proud. The pride and joy of her career, she
proclaims, was writing the grant to become an Eden
Alternative facility in 1998. Alice has served on the N.C.
Culture Change Coalition for many years, serving recently
asits president. She gives a special mention to fellow long-
term employee CMA Holly McPherson for helping with the
Eden Alternative. She said Holly was crucial to the process
as a dogtrainer, and the birds also loved her.

In the late-1990s, Alice was ready for a change. Friends
Homes now had two campuses and needed a director of
environmental services and laundry. Alice took over this
position and ran the cleaning systems for both campuses.
In 1999, with the task of taking on Y2K and the pending
disaster that businesses were expecting, Alice’s title
changed to Special Projects Coordinator. With just a few
computers and no WiFi, Alice had the job of navigating the
computer systems of Friends Homes.

Today, Alice is Director of Health Information Technology
and responsible for over 145 devices on campus and 75-80
network users. She also oversees the medical records
coordinators at both the Guilford and West campus.



Coming soon: New homes and Bistro

Excitement abounds as

the Sales and Marketing
Department has been incredibly
busy meeting with Residents of
the Future and other prospects
regarding our expansion.

In the initial phase, we will add
11 cottages, 28 townhomes
and 54 villa apartments
between the Guilford and the
West campuses. In addition,
the Wellness Center on West
Campus will be expanded with
enhanced amenities to include
a new Bistro with outdoor
dining, a sports court and other
common spaces.

Our main dining room on our
West Campus will also undergo
amajor renovation. Along with
these additions, we will also
begin accepting pets in the new
expansion homes!

Nineteen of 20 townhomes

at Friends Homes Guilford
have been reserved with 10%
deposits; priority reservations
for 53 of 73 of the homes to be
constructed at Friends Homes
West have been received.

For more information on how

to secure your place in our new
expansion, please call Marketing Rendering of the
at336-369-4313. RCEPERT T

Rendering of the townhomes




Memorials & Honorariums received Oct. 1, 2019 -Feb. 29, 2020

Memorials
Bob Allmendinger
Ann Carroll Burwell
Harvey & Emily Herman
Joe Allred
Jay &Betsy Bumm
Dorothy Andersson
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Davis Andrews, Sr.
Gloria Andrews
Betty Sink Aydelette
Bettina Gangi
Cleta Baker
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Rebecca “Becky” Barnett
Ann Carroll Burwell
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Peggie Baxter
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Gertrude Beal
Franklin & Margaret Beal
Gertrude Beal
Rachel Benfy
Lundee Amos
Julian Brame, Sr.
Mandy Lotz
Gayle Brown
Polly Bowman
David & Mae Brown
Donald & Jayne Cameron
Chris & Sandra Canipe
Taylor &Audrey Doggett
Robby & Sara Dunnagan
Marie Franklin
Ginny Gaskin
Judy Goodman
Joe & Karen Grady
J. Glenn Grayson
Bob Greear
Bob & Betty Harris
Rosalee Hutchins
Susan Joyner
John &Betty Joyner
Debbie Kaynor
Jane Long
Oteen Baptist Church
Diane Overman
Taylor Owens
Susan Pabon
Kevin Parries
Jace &Bene Ralls
Tom & Emilie Sandin
James & Beth Smith
Winnie Smith
Wilson Stahl & Cathy Joyner

Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Sam & Velma Tomlin
Judie Wright
Herman “Buddy” Brown
Sally Aycock
David & Mae Brown
Christel Bullock
Bob & Betty Harris
Doris McKnight
Taylor Owens
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Sam &Velma Tomlin
Catherine Bulla
Jerry & Patsy Bulla
Wayne “Guy” Butler
Harvey & Emily Herman
Gayle Owens
Bob Clark
Jim & Terri Mathes
Jim Cochran
George & Jo Winchester
Sara Cooke
Griffin Marketing Group, Inc.
Carolyn Littles
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Fred Cothern
Christel Bullock
Pat Covert
John Teague
James “Monk” Cummings
Pat Adelberger
Lynn Dorn
Brad & Betty Jenkins
Margaret Edwards
Ralph & Nancy Edwards
Betty Felt
Bettina Gangi
Julia “Nicole” Ford
Christel Bullock
Brooks & Dawn Gilmore
Anne Bruce
Anne Thorn
Dawn Gilmore
Ann Carroll Burwell
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Ruth Graham
Charles &Anne Quinn
George Haeseler
Wilma Bates
Cliff & Dossie Davis
John Hancock
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
David Hodgin
Barbara Burton
Muriel W. Holleman

Fred Bunnell & Teresa
Holleman
Malcolm W. Hood
Ruth Anne Hood
Martha L. Hunt
Phillip Deaton
Millard “Ray” Hurley
Sally Aycock
Barbara Barker
Ann Carroll Burwell
Taylor Owens
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Tom Hutchison
Earl & Jeanette Mitchell
Pat Smithwick
Barry Jones
Ed & Tricia Barber
Elna Jones
Diana Clark
Janet Plummer
Naomi Kaplan
Earl & Jeanette Mitchell
Ralph Kilpatrick
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Dora Koesy
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Hilda Layton
Ann Carroll Burwell
Jimmy Murray
Lee & Jane Norman
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Becky Livengood
Earl & Jeanette Mitchell
Betty Lusk
Earl & Jeanette Mitchell
Jennie Marsh
Diana Clark
Mac McAlister
Christel Bullock
Dorothy “Dotty” McGehee
Lindsey Rey
Elizabeth Johnston
Rebecca Mulligan
Bruce Martin
Lela Newby
Loy & Connie Newby
Catherine Owens
Karen Owens King
Mamie Owens
Karen Owens King
T.G. Owens
Karen Owens King
Jill Prior
Sally Aycock
Christel Bullock

Ann Carroll Burwell
Bob & Betty Harris
Mandy Lotz
Taylor Owens
Winnie Smith
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Royce Riddick
Ann Carroll Burwell
Arthur Rieck
Bob & Laura Gobble
Mildred Rives
Ann Carroll Burwell
Cliff & Dossie Davis
Taylor Owens
Earle Rives, Jr.
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Julian Rogers
Christel Bullock
Martha Rives
Flora Belle Scott
Lundee Amos
Ruth Sheldon
Loy & Connie Newby
Betsy D. Sink
Bettina Gangi
Caroline C. Smith
Paul & Patricia Lamont
Virginia Smith
Loy & Connie Newby
William C. Smith
Thomas & Winnie
Leiendecker
Amelia “Mergie” Stout
Ann Carroll Burwell
Ann Senn
Clyde Sudderth
Diana Clark
Martha Rives
John Taylor
Martha Brewer
Christel Bullock
Diana Clark
Judy Goodman
Ronald & Helen Mester
Vera Rooker
Eva Thomas
Sally Aycock
Ann Carroll Burwell
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Edgar “Ed” Wagoner
Sally Aycock
Gertrude Beal
Anne Bruce
Christel Bullock

Kenneth Garner
Bob & Betty Harris
JohnHodgin
Mandy Lotz
Taylor Owens
Paul Stiles, Jr.
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Alice Sue Weddle
Ann Carroll Burwell
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Milton Wilkes
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Jeaneane Williams
Gertrude Beal
Daisy Brownstein
Christel Bullock
Diana Clark
Charlotte Hamlin
Cyril & Judy Harvey
Jim Newlin
Joyce Yoshiko Parkhurst
Janet Plummer
Jessie Smith
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson
Paul Zopf
Lucille “Pick” Williams
Lundee Amos
Arthur Winsor
Bob Winsor
Edwin G. Witman
Carolyn Witman
Betty Wood
Arnie & Kathleen Thompson

Honorariums
Sally Aycock

Polly Bowman
Ted Benfy

Lundee Amos
Billy & Viola Britt

Dan & Joy Reavis
Marion Box

Diana Clark
Jean Brincefield

Russellene Angel
Morris Brown

Bob Greear
Christel Bullock

Kenneth Garner
Barbara Carroll

Ann Carroll Burwell
Janie Carroll

Ralph & Wenda Kirkman

Fancy Gap Friends Meeting ~ Please see Honorariums on p. 8



Memorials & Honorariums received Oct. 1, 2019 - Feb. 29, 2020 continued

Nancy Clark

Kenneth Garner

Fancy Gap Friends Meeting
Jerry Cochran

Bobby & Susan Rives
Minta Coeyman

Andy & Nancy Hines
Maria Collen

Diana Clark
Willard Dean

John & Marietta Mobley
AL & Jerry Dew

Lundee Amos
Friends Homes Residents

Richard & Susan Brewer
Kenneth Garner

Bill Phillips

Mary Belle Gilbert Jim & Allene Hutchison Helen Medlin Bobbie Reeves
Gary & Marion Hosey Anne Bruce Jerry & Mary Jane Armfield Lundee Amos
Barbara Gillespie Mary Ann Johnson Mary Alice Moran Betty Rogers
Kenneth Garner Charlotte Hamlin Ralph & Wenda Kirkman Don &Mary Farlow
Cyril & Judy Harvey Rose Marie Jordan Gayle Neave Charlie Routh
David Harvey Vernon Key Werner Kurt Ostmann Bill Phillips
Shirley Hamilton Judy Goodman Our Children & Grand Children Peggy Shinn
Lundee Amos Ruth Kiker Patrick & Margaret Miller Charlie & Mary Routh
Charlotte Hamlin Christel Bullock Taylor Owens Ron & Jane Norwood
Lundee Amos Mandy Lotz Karen Owens King Winnie Smith
Bennie Hearne Betty Godwin Debbie Parr Bruce &Mary Lee-Clark
Kenneth Garner Jenny Huffaker Christel Bullock Thomas & Winnie
Cathy Hoff Doris McKnight Gertrude Peacock Leiendecker
Christel Bullock Kenneth Garner Herb & Diane LeBosse Jacquelyn Waters
Ruth Anne Hood Carolyn McPherson Aidan & Lisa Waite Charles Ward
Roger & Kathryn Seel Don & Mary Farlow William “Bill” Phillips Mildred Younts
Kenneth Garner Jerry &Mary Jane Armfield

Be sureto like
Friends Homes

on Facebook.

Retirement

Friends Homes
Continuing Care

Community
@FriendsHomesCCRC
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